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Click here for 
term dates

Dear  Parents & Families 

Firstly, a massive congratulations to all of the 
cast and crew who were involved in The Lion 
King  production last week. Staff and parents 
alike were blown away by the performances, 
the scenery, the costumes, the makeup  and 
the joy on the students’ faces. Schools are more 
than just a place of study and academia. 
Schools are where students get to experience 
thousands of little moments of  joy  and 
opportunities to shine. The Lion King certainly 
delivered this in spades. My thanks to Mrs 
Hopton and Mrs Pulford for making this event 
possible. 

Our Friday Celebration Day has been a 
fantastic end to another successful term.  
Students were awarded for achieving 200+ On 
track points, with bronze and silver awards.  
There were also subject and attendance 
awards given out.  At the end of the day, we 
celebrated the students who had achieved 
150+ positive points and 96% or above 
attendance since January, with our scavenger 
hunt. In July we will be looking to celebrate all 
students who have met our attendance and 
positive points threshold in the Celebration 
Carnival. We will be talking to students about 
this in the new term. Click here for 

Extra-Curricular 
Activities

Key Dates

First day back 
after Easter:
Tuesday 22nd 
April

29th-30th 
April: GCSE 
French 
Speaking 
Exams

Bank Holiday 
Monday 5th 
May

NEXT WEEK 
ASSEMBLY 

FOCUS:

Easter Holidays
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Linked to the celebration of  individual achievement is the collective 
recognition of our  students. Since January students have continued 
to  accumulate positive recognition crossing the 100,000 as well as 
150,000 ‘On Track’ points thresholds and we are now closing in on the 
200,000 total.  At the end of term, our students have collectively 
accumulated 192,000 points. This total represents and recognises the 
hard work and dedication of our students on a daily basis, who not 
only meet our expectations but go above and beyond on many 
occasions. Well done to everyone for your hard work and I look 
forward to celebrating our students' collective achievements in the 
new term. 

As we move closer to the GCSE Exam period, I wanted to take a 
moment to recognise and acknowledge the hard work of the 
students and the support provided by staff this term. During the term, 
we  started our programme of after school revision support for Year 
11. Thank you to our staff for giving up their time outside of normal 
working hours and for the hard work delivering these valuable 
sessions. Well done to all our Year 11s who are making the most of 
these. Over the Easter holidays and in the summer term, there will be 
additional revision sessions available to students ahead of the exams. 
We encourage all students to make the most of these opportunities. 

Thank you to all the staff and students at St Dunstan’s School for all of  
their hard work and effort over the past six weeks. Wishing everyone a 
restful and well deserved break and look forward to greeting you all 
back for the summer term in a few weeks’ time.

Yours sincerely

Mr P Balkwill 



Year 11 Easter Revision Sessions

Dear Year 11 Parents and Carers,

Subject: Easter Revision Sessions 2025 – Important Information

I am pleased to share details of our Easter Revision Sessions 
2025 at St. Dunstan’s School. These sessions have been 
carefully designed to focus on key areas of each exam, 
providing students with targeted support as they prepare for 
their upcoming GCSEs.

Easter Revision Schedule

Students who attended last year’s Easter revision sessions 
reported a significant boost in confidence when sitting their 
final exams. We strongly encourage all students to take full 
advantage of these sessions to maximise their preparation.

Important Information for Students

● Arrival: Students should arrive at the reception 10 
minutes before their session begins—8:50 AM for 
morning sessions and 12:20 PM for afternoon sessions. A 
staff member will escort them to their session.

● Dress Code & Supplies: School uniform is not required. 
Students should bring water and a packed lunch if 
attending for the whole day.



Year 11 Easter Revision Sessions

Sign-Up & Attendance

To help us plan effectively, parents are required to sign 
their child up for sessions in advance via a Google Form 
below 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdcAwpM
FMM1k2CTKjMRfaE1ztz2CCEfwexl9kDTvO4zIObhzQ/view
form?usp=sharing

Attendance is recommended for all subjects that your 
child takes. If your child is unable to attend due to 
illness, please inform us in advance to, as our 
attendance team will follow up on absences. Please 
could you complete the google form by Monday 31st 
March.

If you have any questions or require further support, 
please don’t hesitate to contact me directly.

Yours faithfully,

Mr Vickers-Armstrong 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdcAwpMFMM1k2CTKjMRfaE1ztz2CCEfwexl9kDTvO4zIObhzQ/viewform?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdcAwpMFMM1k2CTKjMRfaE1ztz2CCEfwexl9kDTvO4zIObhzQ/viewform?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdcAwpMFMM1k2CTKjMRfaE1ztz2CCEfwexl9kDTvO4zIObhzQ/viewform?usp=sharing






Lion King Production
This week saw the culmination of many months of 
hard work with two incredibly successful 
performances of the Lion King. It was absolutely 
wonderful to see the talent and enthusiasm of our 
students against the backdrop of Pride Rock and we 
hope our completely sold out audiences enjoyed 
themselves as much as we enjoyed performing!

Expect lots of show pictures in a future newsletter so 
we can relive the magic of the shows, and anyone 
who missed out can get a flavour of how brilliant 
Wednesday and Thursday were, but for now we just 
wanted to say thank you to all the staff and students 
and families who were involved with the productions. 
We couldn’t have done it without you all, and we 
hope you enjoyed seeing all your hard work pay off.

For now, all there is to say is… Hakuna Matata! 



Behind the Scenes



Lion King Production



Term Two- Celebration Event 

Students who achieved 150+ On track points and 
96% attendance or above were invited to our 
second celebration event of the year. They were 
treated to a scavenger hunt winning chocolate 
eggs and other prizes. Well done to all students 
who achieved this recognition for their efforts in 
the spring term.  



Year 11 Leavers Hoodies

Last week, there was a real buzz in the air for Year 11 as 
the Leavers Hoodies were unpacked! 53 awesome 
hoodies in a whole range of amazing colours and designs 
emerged from the giant boxes, amidst ‘oohs’ and ‘ahhs’ 
on the colour choices and nicknames!

These Leavers Hoodies can be worn on Fridays in 
exchange for a school blazer, but for formal exams all 
students must wear school uniform as part of the 
Qualification guidelines.

A few students have asked whether it is possible to still 
purchase one, so Miss Kench has contacted the company 
and they have reopened an 'extra order' shop. Here is the 
link: 
https://www.leavershoodies.com/st-dunstans-school-2025-l
eavers as before if anyone is struggling to purchase a 
Leavers Hoodie, please contact Miss Kench to discuss 
options.

https://www.leavershoodies.com/st-dunstans-school-2025-leavers
https://www.leavershoodies.com/st-dunstans-school-2025-leavers


Year 10 Mock Interviews

Our Year 10 Mock Interview Day last week was a great 
success. The students engaged enthusiastically, 
demonstrating maturity and professionalism as they 
participated in mock interviews with a range of industry 
professionals.

We are grateful  to the volunteers from our community 
who gave their time  up to help our students consider how 
to go about applying for and interviewing for jobs within 
their chosen career.



Maths Challenge

Our intrepid team of four students (Jaime and Oren from 
Year 9, and Spencer and August from Year 8) set out to 
do Maths battle with 19 other local schools at the 
newly-relaunched National Team Maths Challenge, run 
by the UK Maths Trust (who also run the individual 
National Maths Challenges we take part in each year).

This is the first year the full Team Maths Challenge has run 
since Covid, so we were keen to take part in the regional 
final held at Sidcot School on the 28th March.  Our St 
Dunstan's team had already won the MNSP Trust Maths 
Challenge at the end of last school year, so our hopes 
were high, but we were expecting the standard to be 
tough, given this included both state and independent 
schools from a wide local area: Somerset, Bristol, 
Gloucestershire and Dorset.

Our team had been doing a bit of practice in the week 
preceding the tournament, during lunchtimes, to get to 
grips with the four rounds: the "Group" round involved all 
four students working on ten Maths questions; the 
"Crossnumber" round had them working in pairs - one 
pair with the Across clues, one pair with the Down clues, 
to solve a fiendish crossword with number answers 
instead of words; the "Shuttle" round had them in pairs 
again, each time working to get an answer to a question 
that would give the next pair a start to their question; 
and the "Relay" round which had elements of both 
Maths speed and running speed, as they solved 30 
Maths problems dashing from one pair to the next pair, 
handing on the next question each time.   



Maths Challenge

Mr Conway has attended at least 10 of these regional 
finals over the years - with this one at Sidcot having 
probably the toughest level of competition he has yet 
seen.  At the same time, this was probably the most 
enjoyable - particularly the frantic relay race!  Our St 
Dunstan's team did brilliantly to come 12th out of the 20 
teams - a really good performance given the standard, 
that included only a couple of local schools to us: Millfield, 
and Queens College Taunton.  The overall winners were 
Port Regis (an independent school from Dorset), Bristol 
Grammar School in second, and Katharine Lady Berkeley 
School (from Gloucestershire) in third.

Well done to our team of four, who did us proud.

The Maths department now turns our attention to the UKMT 
Junior Maths Challenge for Year 7 and 8 students, which 
takes place in May, and then we'll be looking to take a 
team of four (two Year 7s and two Year 8s) to the MNSP 
Trust Team Maths Challenge in June to see if we can hold 
onto our title as Trust Maths Champions for a second year!



Popular loans this week:

Our readers have been hard at work, ferociously making 
their way through all six books as part of the MNSP Book 
Awards. We are now in the last phase, casting our votes 
when we return after Easter, ready for the award ceremony 
at the end of May.

Well done to all of the readers taking part, it isn’t an easy 
feat to read six books alongside all the other books you’re 
reading, and all your school work, but you’re doing 
fantastically. Keep it up! Just a few more pages to go…



Local Easter Activities







Things to do this Easter Holidays



Things to do this Easter Holidays



Things to do this Easter Holidays







Organised & 
Proactive 

Bringing the correct equipment, kit and 
uniform
Meeting deadlines
Working on tasks independently and 
completing homework to a high standard

Neat & Tidy 
work 

Smart, well presented books demonstrating 
your best work

Tenacity 
Trying your hardest, rising to challenges,  
having a 'can do' attitude, working out 
solutions and taking ownership of your 
learning

Ready, 
Respectful and 
Responsible  

Being a role model by consistently 
demonstrating our basic expectations 

Answering, 
reading  and 
listening like an 
expert 

Sophisticated full sentence answers using 
technical terms
Following along, tracking the text and ready 
to read aloud in class.  
Reading widely and for pleasure 
Listening and considering the views of others 
Taking in turns to respond 

Contributing to 
the class 

Playing an active role in every lesson
Attention to the speaker, sat up straight, arms 
still, pens down
Teacher focused 

Kindness & 
Community 
minded 

Caring, polite, looking after one another and 
the  site
Speaking with kindness and respect
Supporting staff and other students to create 
a positive learning environment for all


